
Meeting Minutes
THE REGULAR MEETING of the PLANNING BOARD of the Town of Cortlandt was conducted at the Town Hall, 1 Heady St., Cortlandt Manor, NY on Wednesday, January 4th, 2012.  The meeting was called to order, and began with the Pledge of Allegiance.

Loretta Taylor, Chairperson presided and other members of the Board were in attendance as follows:




John Bernard, Vice-Chairperson 



Thomas A. Bianchi, Board Member 




Steven Kessler, Board Member (absent)



Robert Foley, Board Member (absent)
Jeff Rothfeder, Board Member 
Peter Daly, Board Member 


ALSO PRESENT:




John J. Klarl, Esq., Deputy Town Attorney

 



Ed Vergano, Director Department of Technical Services 



Chris Kehoe, Planning Department  



*



*



*

ADOPTION OF THE MINUTES OF THE MEETINGS OF DECEMBER 6, 2011
So moved, seconded with all in favor saying "aye." 


*



*



*
Ms. Loretta Taylor stated we want to welcome everybody back to the first session for the 2012.  Hope you’ll have a wonderful New Year.  We have a lot to do, apparently, not so much tonight but in the coming months and so we hope that we’ll all remain reasonably healthy and quick of wit.
RESOLUTION

PB 2-11      a.
Application of Philip and Barbara Boyle and Philip Boyle Jr. and Elizabeth Boyle for Preliminary Subdivision Approval for a 2 lot major subdivision (adjustment of existing lot lines with no new lots created) of two parcels totaling approximately 7.47 acres located at 39 & 49 Montrose Station Road as shown on a drawing entitled “Preliminary Plat Showing Minor Subdivision for Philip & Barbara Boyle and Philip Jr. and Elizabeth Boyle” prepared by Robert Baxter, PLS dated September 20, 2011.

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated this application is actually the adjustment of lot lines and requires no new lots.

Mr. Peter Daly stated Madame Chair I move that we approve Resolution 1-12.

Seconded with all in favor saying "aye." 

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated that is approved.
*



*



*
CORRESPONDENCE
PB 20-06    a.
Letter dated December 19, 2011 from James W. Teed Jr. requesting the 3rd 90-day time extension of Final Plat Approval for the Picciano Subdivision located on Maple Avenue.

Mr. John Bernard stated Madame Chairwoman I move that we approve Resolution 2-12 approving this 90-day extension.

Seconded with all in favor saying "aye." 

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated that is approved as well.

PB 9-99     b.
Letter dated December 21, 2011 from Linda Whitehead, Esq. requesting the 1st 90-day time extension of Final Plat Approval for the Furnace Dock Inc. Subdivision located on Furnace Dock Road.

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated that name has been changed to Beaver Brook Cortlandt, LLC.  Can we have a motion to adopt that?

Mr. Jeff Rothfeder stated Madame Chair I move that we adopt Resolution 3-12.

Seconded with all in favor saying "aye." 

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated that request is also approved.

PB 17-84    c.
Letter from Joseph Marazino, received by the Planning Division on December 22, 2011, requesting Planning Board Approval for the parking of five (5) U-Haul Trucks at the Get It and Go Deli located at 1950 East Main Street Cortlandt Boulevard).

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated I believe we said – you talked to the owners and everything was okay in this regard so we can actually make a motion to approve this right here tonight and I think we were going to do that.

Mr. Thomas A. Bianchi stated just a couple of questions.  Is the applicant here?  Could you come to the stand please?  What’s the size of the trucks that you’re going to be storing here, the U-Haul trucks?

Mr. Don DeVito, responded I’m the area manager for U-Haul.  They’re various sizes, from cargo vans: we have 10 foot, 14, 17 and 20 and 26 foot trucks.  The largest is a 26 foot truck but the majority of the trucks will be 17 and smaller trucks that will be in the area.

Mr. Thomas A. Bianchi stated so they’ll all fit within the assigned parking spaces that you’ve allotted for them.

Mr. Don DeVito responded yes.

Mr. Thomas A. Bianchi stated by the way, number 11, I don’t know if it’s really shown, it looks like 11 is…

Mr. John Marazino, the owner stated I did not mark down 11, I forgot.  I’m sorry.

Mr. Thomas A. Bianchi stated I assume it’s right after 10.

Mr. Marazino responded yes.

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated actually there are a couple of other spots that are there so we really didn’t want to make that assumption.  It’s logical but we didn’t want to assume that.

Mr. Thomas A. Bianchi asked you’re going to be running this business out of the deli?

Mr. Marazino responded that’s correct.

Mr. Thomas A. Bianchi asked all your transactions will take place in there?

Mr. Marazino responded yes.

Mr. Ed Vergano asked is that 26 foot dimension, is that fender to fender?

Mr. Don DeVito responded yes.

Mr. Thomas A. Bianchi stated I assume those parking spots are big enough to handle that size truck.  I can’t tell.  There’s no scale on here, so I can’t tell.
Mr. Ed Vergano responded standard spots are 18 to 20 foot deep.  These are a little bit deeper.

Mr. Don DeVito responded quite a bit.  You can back up past here.

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated just another thing, obviously these 11 spots are shown on the sketch plan which are in the back of the property and that’s where the Planning Board would be approving them to be.  Also, any additional signage that you wanted to show anybody that there was a U-Haul facility there would need approval from the Town.  The Town does not permit the sandwich board signs or something like that.  Because, as of now there’s no additional signage proposed for this facility.

Ms. Loretta Taylor asked did you intend to…

Mr. John Marazino responded yes I do.

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated you did intend to…

Mr. Marazino responded no I did not yet, but I definitely will. 

Ms. Loretta Taylor asked but you do understand that you can’t put anything up until you get the approval?

Mr. Marazino responded yes.

Mr. Thomas A. Bianchi stated Madame Chairwoman I’ll approve by motion case #17-84 to allow the requested use of a parking area for 5 U-Haul trucks.

Seconded with all in favor saying "aye." 


*



*



*
OLD BUSINESS 
PB 30-91    a.
Letter September 21, 2011 from Erica Rampersad requesting Planning Board approval for a change of use from retail (Carquest Auto Parts Store) to health and social services for a proposed day care center located at 2064 East Main Street.
Ms. Loretta Taylor stated this daycare, this change of use from the Carquest Auto Store, that was the original use of this property and now we are asked to approve a daycare center.  We are going to be referring this back.  There were a couple of things that we still needed to clarify here.

Mr. Peter Daly stated Madame Chair I move that we refer this back to staff and prepare a Resolution for February.

Seconded with all in favor saying "aye." 

PB 10-11    b.
Application of Percy & Barbara Montes for the renewal of the Child Care Special Permit for a Child Care center located at 18 Radio Terrace as shown on a drawing entitled “Site Plan” prepared by Theodore Strauss, R.A. latest revision dated June 11, 2007.  (see prior PB 39-06)

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated we, I think, are going to take a site inspection of that in February.  This is a five-year deal so when we approve it we want to make sure we’ve taken a look at it and everything is in order.  We will be going out in February to check this.  
Mr. John Bernard stated Madame Chairwoman I move that we schedule a February 5th site inspection for this and have staff prepare a Resolution for the next meeting.

Mr. Chris Kehoe responded we can’t do that, just the site inspection because there has to be a public hearing.

Mr. John Bernard stated schedule a public hearing.

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated they’re timely.  They’re fine so that you don’t need it yet.

Mr. John Bernard stated so modified.

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated we’re just going to ask for the site inspection on the 5th.

Seconded with all in favor saying "aye."

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated so we’re doing a site inspection on the 5th. 

PB 9-11      c.
Application of Tracy Cong and Jan Orlando for Site Development Plan Approval for a change of use from a retail use to a personal services use (hair salon) for the former Lakeland Sleep Shop building located at 2081 East Main Street (Cortlandt Boulevard) as shown on a drawing entitled “Main Street” prepared by John A. Lentini, R.A. dated July 31, 2011 (see prior PB’s 84 & 165)

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated there are a few issues with this.
Mr. John Lentini stated I met Mr. Bernard at the site on October 30th.  If you remembered it’s the aftermath of the big snowstorm and I had no electric for a week following and I never saw the memorandum but I did get most of the concerns that were talked about on the site and put them on the plan but it doesn’t cover everything in here.  We’re struggling with the source situation and after talking to Technical Services in the Engineering Department that we may have the solution to alternately hook on a gravity system near Mavis, but I doubt very much the septic system can handle the flow as its been shown.  The thing that I just discovered today, though I suspected there would be zoning issues and I thought perhaps Chris could explain it.  We need a Variance for setback for buffers and landscaping.  The site couldn’t possibly come close to either because the 50 foot buffer – the narrowest part of the site is only 50 foot deep.  Chris, if you recall you said that we’d have to do it concurrently with this Board.

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated there are landscape variances in the front and in the back.  As you said, you can’t show it on the drawing but you should probably try to show something.  You do say that you have a cedar fence on the back.  I don’t think there’s necessarily any room for any additional landscaping but whatever you’re going to show with respect to buffering in the back or any landscaping that you can show on the front, then you show those and then you go to the Zoning Board and say “we can’t meet those dimensional requirements” and see if you can get relief from the Zoning Board.  You can make that application now but John, the Zoning Board won’t actually approve until they’re on the same time as the Planning Board.
Mr. John Klarl stated what we do is, Mr. Lentini’s seen for, we’ve had applications before two Boards: Planning Board and Zoning Board, we try to do coordinated review so that everyone comes to a conclusion at the same time.  We don’t want to have a Zoning Board of Appeals application, close the public hearing and then the Planning Board does something else on the side that creates another Variance.  So, we’re going to do coordinated review with the two Boards and you’ve participated in that before.

Mr. John Lentini stated so I don’t think there’s much more that I can accomplish here until I make that application.

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated one of the bigger things and I just want to make sure that you’re aware, is that you have a small scale front elevation for whatever changes you’re going to be proposed to the exterior of the building.  We will need a more complete elevation drawings.

Mr. John Lentini responded I’ll bring those in.

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated yes, because those get referred to our Architecture Advisory Council. 

Mr. John Lentini asked would that necessarily hold up a public hearing of the architectural rendition?

Mr. Chris Kehoe responded we’re not ready for a public hearing now but we would prefer to have the elevations before the public hearing.

Mr. John Lentini stated okay.  I don’t think there’s much more I can accomplish.  I thank you for your time.

Mr. Jeff Rothfeder stated Madame Chair I move that we refer it back to staff.

Seconded with all in favor saying "aye." 

PB 6-10       d.
Application of Linda Jean Sampson & Brian Alan Eisen for Preliminary Plat Approval and a Tree Removal Permit for a 7 lot major subdivision of 5.77 acres known as “Sampson Acres” located on Lafayette Avenue, approximately 300 feet north of Greenlawn Road, as shown on an 8 page set of drawings entitled “Subdivision for Sampson & Eisen” prepared by Matthew Noviello, P.E., P.L.S latest revision dated December 17, 2011.

Mr. John Lentini stated for the applicant, the owners are here; Brian Eisen and Linda Sampson.  Matt Noviello couldn’t make it.  We had a meeting with Mr. Vergano and actually discovered we had made our cul-de-sac too deep and as a result of modifying it other issues came up that I just became aware of today.  Not much more that I can accomplish on this but I was hoping to invite the Board out to the site at their convenience because it may be beneficial to see what we’re trying to do.  The issues come up about the amount of houses and I’d like to address that as soon as possible rather than do a lot more engineering and correct – we have a very detailed engineering report down to the hundredths of a foot and rather than correct all that and find out we have to do something else, I think it would be very helpful if you could see your way to schedule a site visit.

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated we actually did talk about that.  We’re going to try to accommodate you in that regard.

Mr. Thomas A. Bianchi asked could you stake out where the houses are going to be located if there’s no snow?

Mr. John Lentini responded give or take 10 feet, I think we can accommodate that.

Mr. Thomas A. Bianchi stated just an idea where you’re proposing…

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated in the center line of the proposed road.

Mr. John Lentini stated that would be relatively easy.

Mr. Thomas A. Bianchi stated if there’s nothing else then I’ll move to refer this back to staff and set a site visit for February 5th.

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated and I guess we’ll do this one second.

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated yes, I guess so.

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated so 9:30 or 10:00 in the morning.

Mr. John Lentini stated the owner is Mr. Eisen and Ms. Sampson live there so they’re there all the time. 

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated the site inspections on Sunday mornings so it would be February 5th probably sometime around 10:00 in the morning.

Seconded.

Mr. John Bernard stated on the question, I would like to compliment you or the engineer, whoever did the drawing, it’s a very nice, clear, lots of engineering information.  It’s a nice drawing.

Mr. John Lentini responded they’re getting more and more pages added as we go along.  I’ll relay your compliments.

With all in favor saying "aye." 



*



*



*
ADJOURNMENT

Mr. Peter Daly stated Madame Chair I move that we adjourn the meeting.


*



*



*
Next Meeting: WEDNESDAY, JANUARY 4, 2012

I, SYLVIE MADDALENA, a Transcriptionist for the Town of Cortlandt as a subcontractor, do hereby certify that the information provided in this document is an accurate representation of the Planning Board meeting minutes to the best of my ability.
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SYLVIE MADDALENA

Dated: February 8, 2012
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